
 
 

                     From Goodmanham Parish Council 

 

As we approach the winter months & look forward to Christmas & the New Year we send our seasonal very best 

wishes to everyone who lives in our village. We look forward to more normal celebrations this year as most of the 

Covid restrictions have been removed & hope we can all meet up with family & friends who we were not able to 

spend time with last year. 

 

The Christmas Tree put up in the churchyard last year was well received & there will be one this year. 

Village events: 

 

• Sunday 19th December:            Christmas Carol Singing 3pm in the Churchyard with music.  

• Monday 20th December:          Children’s Christmas Party in The Fiddle Drill 2 – 4pm 

 

Date for your 2022 diary: 

The Parish Council has been making provisional plans for the Queens Jubilee Celebration weekend from Thursday 2nd 

June  –  Sunday 5th June. A village event for residents of all ages, family & friends is planned for Sunday 5th June from 

2pm.  

The afternoon outdoor activities will include football, face painting, fancy dress, wellie throwing, tug of war etc  in 

the camping field opposite the pit. Paxwold have kindly agreed to allow the village to use their premises for the main 

Jubilee event: this will be a good all weather venue with plenty of toilets & outside grounds for outdoor furniture. 

Hot food will be available from 4.30pm mainly a hog roast but there will be a vegetarian alternative & child friendly 

food e.g. sausages. Tickets will be £5 for a hog roast bun & a piece of tray bake (we will need to sell tickets to know 

how many to cater for) Tea coffee soft drinks, alcoholic drinks & snacks will be on sale throughout the event. 

In the evening we plan to have a vinyl disco so we are looking for a volunteer / volunteers to manage the music. 

Please contact Chris Buswell 872067, Anita Greener 871502 or Mary Rook 879165 if you can help. 

More details about the Jubilee weekend event & ticket sales will be announced by Easter. 

 

Finally now that the long dark nights are here can we remind everyone to make sure all their property Is locked up 

before dark as there is a greater risk of burglaries. As the village does not have a Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator 

any suspicious activity can be reported to the police by ringing 101. Can we also remind residents that the 

Goodmanham Parish Council Facebook page is the way to keep up with what is happening or has happened in the 

village. 

 


